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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 18th December 2023 
PRESENT: Cllrs. Jonathan Williams, Phil Smith, Eric Scourfield, David Callan, Peter Morris, Emlyn Hallett 

Suzie Williams, S F Aldermsan  Clerk Barbara Rapley         Members of Public 0 
 

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councilor with an interest in any matters 
discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed. 

 
Apologies for absence  Cllr. Mary Lloyd 

 
Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday  20th November 2023 

   Proposed Cllr Phil Smith  Seconded Cllr Suzie Williams 
Correspondence Out 
Richard Mason  Requesting Donation of C/Tree for M Wells 

Barclays Bank  Returning signed forms by Cllrs Smith and Callan 
    New Forms now completed and returned to Bank 

GoSafe   Requesting any update re speed of traffic through village  
Peter Morgan  PCC Advising flooding Bowett Hill. 

Cllr. Emlyn Hallett Requesting he confirms situation with MWells Defibrillator 
 
Correspondence In 

The Circuit    Requesting update on MWells Defibrillator – copied to Cllr. Hallett 
Matt Williams – PCC    Re Lighting Guilderoy Road – This follows a complaint by  

Mrs. Jackie Perkins a resident of Guilderoy Road   
He advises that the lights meet all Government/safety and light 

pollution regulations 

Penrhyn School  Request for donation for Tree Lights 
Rod King – PCC         Further information re 20mph speed - copied to all    

Terri Harrison          Same Resident Event from Dyfed Powys Police – copied to all 
Katy Jenkins – PCC     Information re grant funding Enhancing Pembrokeshire   

Paul Davies            Information re Policing Budget Consultation – copied to all 
Janet Baldry           Details of their last meeting at Power Station 11th October 2023           
Debbie Johnson        Bus Service Consultation – copied to all 

GoSafe Wales          Advising they will not be doing any speed checks until New Year 
                       Following a long discussion it was agreed that all Councilors write 

                       their concerns to GoSafe Wales – Clerk will send contact info 
The Circuit             Again requesting update on MWells defibrillator 

                        Copied to Cllr. Hallett – This has now been done. 
                        For assistance the Circuit email contains a link advising what 

needs to be done on these checks. 

Hywel Dda             Information re Paediatric Services – copied to all 
Richard Mason         Advising he cant donate a tree but will provide a £50 tree for £40 

                        Cllr. Hallett to collect, with thanks to Mrs Rachael Preece who we 
understand has provided the lights. 

 

Planning Refusals      
Application22/0673/PA Single storey ext. rear dormers Chapel Hill House Orielton 

Planning Applications 
Lambeeth BESS  Pre Application – copied to all 

Planning Approvals 
23/0446/PA  Traveler’s Pitch Land north Clay Lane Maidenwlls 
23/0563/PA  Erection of Dwelling Noddfa The Green Hundleton 
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Finance Out     
Caretaker           Oct – Dec £190.00 category Caretaker 

Clerk            Oct – Dec £300.00 category Clerk 
Clerk Agreed Expenses    Oct – Dec £75.00  category Admin 
Printers Inks     Black Ink Cartridge £26.48   category admin 

C/Lights      Penrhyn School  £20.00 category S.137 
Finance In      PCC Precept December 2023 £2,296.00  – category Receipts 

Bank Balance     £6,818.72  
                                                                     
Matters for discussion                                                               

All present on Sunday 17th agreed it was a great success and we will probably have 
another similar around Easter time, thank you to all that donated food, decorations, etc. 

and Cllr. Smith for the coffee machine and coffee 
 

Christmas Lights  These are now in place. 
   
                            

Cllr Alderman advised that PCC, as in deed are all Councils, struggling with budget 
restraints due to current financial situation, there is no doubt that some services will be 

affected by budget cuts. 
 

There being no further business the Meeting closed  
 
 

 

Signed as a true record  
 

................................................................................................................................Date………………. 
          Chairperson                                  Clerk 

 
 
Barbara Rapley 

Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com 
                             


